Ref No: 013/FPTA/ARB.COM/ 2021-22                                              
15.06.2022

The Report of the Consumer Relations and Arbitration Committee presented to the 3rd Managing Committee (2021-2022) of FPTA on 26.06.2022 & 27.06.2022 at Indore.  


It gives me immense pleasure to present before you the report of the Consumer Relations and Arbitration Committee of FPTA.


I was nominated as the convener of Consumer Relation and Arbitration Committee of FPTA for the year 2021-22 in the first meeting of the Managing Committee of FPTA on 26th September 2021 at Bengaluru. In this connection I received a mail from the secretariat on 05.10.21 requesting to select my own team with the consent of members preferably from Managing Committee Members. I acknowledged immediately on 09.10.2021 and also selected my team. I took care to select members representing all the four zones East, West, North and South. I talked to all of them and taken their consent. The following are the members Mr. Mehul Mehta, Mumbai, Mr. RM. Veerappan, Chennai, Mr. Subhrajit Kundu, Kolkata, Mr. Padam Chand Jain, Delhi, Ranjeet Jain, Bangalore, Mr. Vishnu Kant Rathi, Secunderabad., Mr. Aseem Bordia ,Nagpur ,Mr. Saravana Kumar, Salem and Mr. Tarak Parikh, Pune

 I have communicated the above list to FPTA on 13.10.21. 
           The Existing WhatsApp group “FPTA Con & Arb Committee was updated with new members.
Then on 13.10.21, I communicated to all the members about their nomination and requested them to coordinate with their Jurisdiction associations which I communicated to them. Care was taken so that the members can contact the nearby associations which are allotted to them. The members were to organize Consumer Meet and Awareness Programs on Arbitration in the affiliated association. 

        On 4.9.2021, I have forwarded a mail as well as a hard copy for suggestions from all associations affiliated to FPTA being the final reminder. I have received suggestions from Mr. Satyapal Gupta on 20.10.2021 and from Mr. Mehul Mehta on 03.02.2022. I have incorporated them in my draft and prepared final draft and sent to FPTA, All Affiliated associations and Arbitration committee members on 25th may 2022 by mail, for their comments. I have not received any feedback from any one. 
                            On 09.06.2022 and 10.06.2022 I have forwarded a hard copy of the rules governing Arbitration and also The Arbitration and Conciliation Act 1996 Bare Act book to FPTA, All Affiliated associations, FPTA President, FPTA Secretary, FPTA Advisory Board Convener and also to all members of FPTA Arbitration Committee.


I thank our FPTA President Shri. Deepak Mittal, Hony. Secy. Shri. Bhavesh Gala, Members of my committee and all the members of FPTA for their continuous support in discharging the duties of the committee.

With warm Regards,
C. Balasubramnian,

Convener-Consumer Relations and Arbitration Committee, FPTA
